
 

Dear Potential New Member,  
  
The Pasadena Animal League of the Pasadena Humane Society & SPCA (PAL) was 
created in 2000 by a group of devoted Pasadena Humane Society & SPCA (PHS) 
volunteers.  PAL is a membership-based auxiliary group whose purpose is to help 
save animals’ lives by aiding in the fundraising efforts of PHS.  
  
PAL is very proud to have created and presented “Artistic License,” a benefit art 
auction every other year since 2001.  In 2009, at PAL’s last “Artistic License,” the 
event hosted 350 people and raised $115,822 (net) for PHS.  
  
This year the PAL Board decided it was time for a change and we are very excited to 
announce our new event, “The Fast and the Furriest,” that will take the place of 
“Artistic License” in 2011.  PAL will be partnering with one of the largest classic car 
shows in Southern California, the San Marino Motor Car Classic, which will be held 
Sunday, June 12, 2011 at Lacy Park in San Marino.  PAL will host a dinner/dance and 
auction the night before on Saturday, June 11 at Annandale Country Club.  Proceeds 
from both events will be directed toward the Pasadena Humane Society’s spay and 
neuter programs.  
  
If you want to join a great group of passionate men and women devoted to helping 
the animals, and be a part of this exciting event, please become a member of PAL!  
There are two easy ways to sign up:  
  
•  Complete the enclosed membership form and mail to:  
  
                 Carolee Reiling, Treasurer  
                 Pasadena Animal League  
                 774 South Hudson Ave.  
                 Pasadena, CA.  91106  
  
•  On-line at www.fastandfurriest.org   

  
Thank you so very much for your interest in PAL.  If you have any further questions,  
please feel free to contact Barbara Bunting 626-441-7737.  
  
Warm regards,  
  
  
  
Barbara Bunting     Karen Kiefaber  
Co-President      Co-President  
Pasadena Animal League    Pasadena Animal League  
Barbara-bunting@earthlink.net   kkiefaber@mac.com  
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